
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
                        
April has been a busy month here at Minesing 

Central, with a special focus on mental health and 

well-being.  One of the highlights was our very first 

‘Mindful Minesing Moments Day’ where students 

spent the day in activities focussed on strategies to 

relieve stress and to manage emotions.   We also 

celebrated Earth Day with a school yard and 

neighbourhood clean-up. Thanks to our Mustangs who 

participated in scouring the fields to pick up litter and 

beautify our school surroundings.   

Anti-bullying was recognized by all of our students 

during the recent ‘International Day of Pink’ when 

almost all of our students wore pink to stand up 

against bullying of any kind.  Our Grade 8 student 

leaders joined the Barrie ‘Paint the Town Pink’ anti-

bullying awareness event and decorated storefronts 

on Collier St. in an effort to spread awareness about 

anti-bullying, inclusion, equity and diversity.  “Light 

it up Blue” was the theme of the day when we all wore 

blue to raise awareness for Autism and learned of the 

importance of celebrating each other’s differences. 

We are gearing up for an energetic month of May!  

Several classrooms are holding events on May 3rd to 

celebrate Education Week as well as the opening of 

our Book Fair from May 3rd-5th.  Our grade 8 

students will be travelling to Quebec City from May 

23rd to May 26th.  Finally, our grade 3 and 6 students 

will be writing EQAO tests 

scheduled between the dates of 

May 23rd and June 3rd.  We ask 

that grade 3 and 6 parents and 

guardians not schedule 

appointments or remove your 

children from school during this time.  Regular 

attendance at school is important for all children and 

we would like to make the most of our two remaining 

months at Minesing! Thanks to all of our parents and 

guardians for your support in our ongoing efforts with 

your children. 

SCHOOL COUNCIL’S MESSAGE 
 
Hope that everyone is enjoying the beautiful weather 

we’ve been having, sure is nice to be outdoors! 

We are gearing up for a busy year end with council 

events.  We are looking forward to our annual Bike 

Rodeo coming up on June 7th, 2017. The evening will 

include a BBQ for parents and students as well as 

stations such as a bouncy castle and bike obstacle to 

name a few. Please be on the lookout for more 

information about this event as we get closer to the 

date. If you are available to volunteer for the evening 

please email  minesingparentcouncil@gmail.com. 

A huge THANK YOU goes out to Twisted Indian 

Modern Wraps; on May 16th they are graciously 

offering our students a complimentary wrap for lunch 

that day (order forms went home on April 

20th).  Please Let us know what your kids think!  We’d 

love to hear any feedback you may have at 

minesingparentcouncil@gmail.com. 

Our next council meeting will be held Wednesday, 

May 3rd, 2017 @ 6:30pm in the school staff room - hope 

to see you there! 

Tara Marshall-Sutton & Lori Closs-Phillips 
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 MATH CORNER 
 

Measurement Matters 

Benefits:  Once your child understands how the metric 

system is organized and how the units relate to one 

another, conversions will be a snap!   

 

With your child, look for situations involving metric 

measures, and discuss and compare them: 

 

• When cooking or baking, ask your child to help you 

discover what the measurements given in grams would 

be in kilograms (or the reverse). 

 

• When building something, ask your child to find what 

the measurements given in centimeters would be in 

meters. 

 

• When travelling, ask your 

child to find what the 

measurements given in 

kilometers would be in 

meters.  

 

 

SAFE ARRIVAL REMINDERS 
 

If you know your child(ren) are going to be absent 

from school ahead of time, please send a note in to 

their teacher(s) and ALSO let the office staff know as 

well via our 24/7 Safe Arrival phone line.  

If you receive an automated Safe 

Arrival call, you must inform the 

office right away, otherwise it will 

continue to contact you until your 

child(ren)’s absence is changed in 

the system.  

 

 

 

WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN!  
 
If you have a child starting Junior Kindergarten in 

September, they need to be registered in order to 

attend our “Welcome to Kindergarten” event, taking 

place Wednesday, May 10th from 5:15 to 7:00 pm. 

Registration packages are available at the school 

office. Come experience what life is like in 

Kindergarten! Explore areas of the program, meet 

Kindergarten educators and have the chance to ask 

questions. We look forward to welcoming you! For 

more information, visit www.scdsb.on.ca, click on 

‘Programs’, ‘Kindergarten’ and then ‘Kindergarten 

Orientation’. 

 
 

Senior Kindergarten students will begin to attend 

school on Tuesday, September 5, 2017 and will attend 

continuously from this time. All Junior Kindergarten 

students will begin school on Thursday, September 7, 

2017 and will attend continuously from this time. 

 

 

IMPORTANT LUNCH PROGRAM 

REMINDER FOR PARENTS  
 
PLEASE keep a record on your calendar of the 

days that you order lunches and milk (especially, 

if you don’t order for every date 

on the form) and make sure you 

inform your child(ren). We 

often have parents or 

students who claim that they 

didn’t get their lunch/milk 

when in fact it had not been 

ordered for the particular 

date(s) in question. If you 

write the dates on your calendar, there will be no 

question or confusion as to when and what you 

ordered.  
 
Any questions or concerns regarding lunch orders 

should be directed to Laura-Lea at lvogel22@me.com 

 
 
 
 

TIP! 
The metric system is organized like  

this: 

10 millimeters = 1 centimeter 

100 centimeters = 1 meter 

1000 meters = 1 kilometer 

 

Think of the meter as the basic unit of length: 

A kilometer is 1000 meters. 

A centimeter is 1/100 meter. 

A millimeter is 1/1000 meter. 
 

 

http://www.scdsb.on.ca/


MINESING BIKE RODEO!  
 
Don’t forget to mark the date of June 7th, 2017 on your 

calendar!!!  Minesing Central School, with the help of 

the Springwater Policing Committee, will be hosting 

our 3rd annual Bike Rodeo from 

5:00pm to 7:00pm.  This is a 

school-wide family and 

community event. This event will 

give children the opportunity to 

learn about and practice safe 

bicycling skills.  Volunteers from 

Black Tooth Grin Bike Shop at 

422 Dunlop Street West in Barrie will be on hand to 

inspect student’s bikes prior to entering the rodeo. All 

funds raised at this year’s event will go towards 

supporting student math contests and school agendas. 
It will be a fun-filled evening of activities including an 

inflatable obstacle course, skateboard park and prize 

giveaways!  Minesing Central volunteers will also be 

hosting a BBQ; offering sausages, hot dogs, pop, water 

and jumbo freezies. There is no fee for the activities; 

however, donations are more than welcome. 

Volunteers will be required to ensure the event runs 

smoothly.  If you are on the approved volunteer list 

and are able to volunteer some time, please feel free to 

contact the office. Event will take place rain or shine! 

 

COME CHECK OUT MINESING 

CENTRAL’S BOOK FAIR! 
 

Our Spring Book Fair will help raise funds for our 

school and library. Everyone is welcome to visit on 

Wednesday, May 3rd from 9:00 

am to 8:00 pm, Thursday, May 

4th from 9:00 am to 5:00 pm, 

and Friday, May 5th from 9:00 

am to 12:00 noon. Hope to see 

you all there! 

 

SHINE GREEN FOR MENTAL 

HEALTH WEEK: MAY 1st – 7th  

 

The Canadian Mental Health Association invites us to 

wear green during Mental Health Week. Be sure to 

share online with the hashtag #GETLOUD. Going 

green for mental health is a simple way for all of us to 

recognize that we must make mental health a 

priority. Visit www.greenformentalhealth.ca for more 

information.  

EDUCATION WEEK 
 

Parents are welcome to drop into the school on May 

3rd to celebrate student learning as part of Education 

Week (May 1st-7th).  Several classes are scheduling 

events during the school day and parents are invited 

to come in during the times listed below.   

Kindergarten/Herr – Singing/Poems @ 2:30-3:15 

Sage/Rutkauskas/Lalonde – Rock of Ages (Singing 

Through the Decades featuring slideshows by the gr. 

3s) @ 2:30-3:15 

Kowalyk/Gaffoor/Frankcom/Powell – No Mow 

Zone preparation/Sit Spots/Cooperative Games/Math 

@ 1:50-3:30 

Strampel – Wax Museum @ 12:00-1:00 

Murphy – Video compilation of classroom work @ 

1:50-3:30 

Drouin/Frankcom – Music Monday Song Video @ 

1:50-3:30 

Rowe – “Pop Art and Pizza” Display @ 2:30-3:15 

Also, please feel free to drop in between 2:00-3:30 to 

visit the book fair and to view art from the classes 

listed below: 

Van Rassel/A. Frankcom – Art/Writing Combo 

Sharpe – Space: Constellation Art/Model 

Hodgins – Norval Morrisseau Oil Pastel Art 

 

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS 

WEEK IS MAY 7th – 13th   
 
Talking to your child about 

emergencies before they happen 

can help take some fear away 

and help them to be prepared. 

Here are some ideas to get you 

started at home:  

 

 Teach your child about 

natural hazards like tornadoes, severe 

thunderstorms, ice storms and blizzards – and 

what to do when they happen.  

 Teach them what to do in case of a fire; plan 

emergency exits and a safe meeting spot. 

 Make sure your child knows how to use 9-1-1 

and when to call.  

 Create a family emergency plan and prepare a 

home emergency kit together.  

 

For more tips visit www.getprepared.ca or call Health 

Connection at 705-721-7520 or 1-877-721-7520.  
 

http://www.greenformentalhealth.ca/
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GIFTED SCREENING PROCESS 

Students who display an advanced degree of general 

intellectual ability require additional program 

support in order to reach their educational potential. 

This support may be through enhancing the 

curriculum, differentiated instruction and through 

providing program modifications. This type of 

programming is important to engage, motivate and 

challenge students who are identified as gifted in 

either the regular classroom or in gifted classroom 

placements. Parents/Guardians of a student who will 

be in or above Grade 3 in the next school year, who 

wish to nominate their child for gifted screening are 

asked to contact Mr. Dunlop before the end of June. 

Students may be nominated by either a teacher or 

parent/guardian. A letter examining the gifted 

screening process in greater detail will be sent to 

parents/guardians of students in Grade 3 in 

September. Parents/Guardians will still have the 

opportunity for nominating their child in September 

and October.  

 

If you require further information about the gifted 

screening process, please contact the school. 

 

JUMP ROPE FOR HEART 

This year’s Jump Rope for Heart kick-off was on April 

25th at Minesing Central. We had a Jump Rope Team 

from Oro-Medonte to help kick 

start fundraising efforts this 

year. Fundraising will happen 

until May 5th. This Heart and 

Stroke Foundation initiative 

encourages kids to get active by 

skipping rope while they collect 

pledges for heart disease and 

stroke research. Our Jump Rope 

celebration will be scheduled for 

mid-June. Please visit the following website to donate 

online: http://support.heartandstroke.ca/goto/minesing 

 

POETRY SLAM COMPETITION 

WELCOMES KEYNOTE SPEAKER 

WALI SHAH 

Grade 7 and 8 students from ten schools in the Simcoe 

County District School Board (SCDSB) will take part 

in the 6th annual Poetry Slam on May 2nd. Two 

individuals and two groups will be representing 

Minesing Central P.S. to share their stories and try to 

repeat as county slam champions.  The Minesing 

school competition was held on Tuesday April 25th. At 

the county level, students will present both group and 

individual original spoken word poems about personal 

topics with a focus on mental health awareness. 

Awards will be given for group, individual, and school 

results.  Keynote speaker Wali Shah is one of the 

event judges. Selected as one of Canada’s Top 20 

Under 20 in 2014, Shah is a Canadian speaker and 

poet and University of Toronto student. He combines 

social issues, experiences, comedy, and his South 

Asian and Muslim background to bring his work to 

life. In preparation for the Poetry Slam, Shah visited 

Cundles Heights Public School on March 30th to tell 

his story. His presentation can be viewed on 

SCDSBlive.ca. He will also be visiting Minesing 

Central P.S. on May 1st to again share his story and 

conduct spoken word workshops with the grade 8 

students. The county event takes place from 8:30 a.m. 

to 4 p.m. at the SCDSB Education Centre, located at 

1170 Highway 26 in Midhurst.  

Information: 

Ross Hreljac, Teacher, Minesing Central PS 

705-728-1944 or rhreljac@scdsb.on.ca  

Bonnie Moffat, Teacher, Oakley Park PS 

705-728-3307 or bmoffat@scdsb.on.ca  

MINESING CENTRAL RAISES 

AWARENESS FOR AUTISM AND 

BULLYING 
 
On Monday April 3rd, students at Minesing Central 

wore blue to raise awareness for autism. The 

Leadership team students visited classrooms to talk 

about autism and the importance of celebrating each 

other’s differences. Students decorated unique puzzle 

pieces and displayed them in the hall to show that 

together we are part of an amazing puzzle.  

 

     
 

On Friday April 7th, students from the leadership 

team at Minesing Central Public School travelled to 

downtown Barrie and joined the Paint the Town 

Pink  anti-bullying awareness event. They decorated 

storefronts on Collier St. in pink, all in the effort to 

spread awareness about anti-bullying, inclusion, 

equity and diversity for International Day of Pink. 

Students enjoyed having the freedom to express their 

creativity while working together as a team.  

http://support.heartandstroke.ca/goto/minesing
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We encourage you to individually pledge to stop 

bullying by increasing your awareness and taking a 

stand. 

 

 2016/2017 YEARBOOKS 

Our yearbooks are 

coming in June! An 

order form has been 

sent out to all families 

via email. The price for 

each yearbook is 

$16.00. Orders must be 

in on Wednesday, May 

10th, 2017. 

And mark your calendars – Grade 8 Graduation is 

Wednesday, June 28th, 2017 at 6:30pm!  

LET’S WALK/ROLL/BIKE TO AND 

FROM SCHOOL! 

Research tells us that children want to walk and bike 

to school! Children know that using active 

transportation to and from school is part of a healthy 

lifestyle, it’s good for the environment and it makes 

them feel happier. A recent Ontario study indicated 

that a whopping 42% of children are driven to school, 

and 93% percent of 

children and youth are 

not meeting Canadian 

Physical Activity 

Guidelines. Did you 

know that distances up 

to 5km are travelled 

more quickly door-to-

door by bicycle than by 

car? 

Active school travel is the use of any form of travel 

that is self-propelled for the trip to and from school. 

Active & Safe Routes to School mobilizes children 

with initiatives such as Walking/Cycling School 

Buses, Walking/Wheeling on Wednesdays or 

Walk/Wheel Once a Week, and walking buddies. 

Using active transportation for the school journey is 

one of the easiest ways for students to get regular 

daily physical activity. Learn more at 

www.saferoutestoschool.ca/.  

Now that the weather is warming up, including active 

transportation to and from school in your day is 

easier! Please remind your children to watch for cars 

and when you are driving, please watch carefully for 

the cyclists. Bikes are to be left in our school bike 

racks. Always wear a helmet! 

 

STAY SAFE IN THE SUN 

It only takes one bad sunburn in childhood to increase 

the risk of developing skin cancer later in life. As the 

weather gets warmer, follow these sun safety tips to 

keep you and your family safe: 

 use a broad spectrum sunscreen with SPF 15 

or higher and SPF 15 lip balm 

 apply sunscreen 20-30 minutes before going 

outside (even on cloudy days) and always 

follow the label instructions  

 apply sunscreen to any exposed areas of skin – 

nose, ears, back of neck, tops of feet, etc. 

 reapply sunscreen every 2-3 hours and after 

sweating or swimming 

 wear loose, long sleeved shirts and pants, a 

large-brimmed hat and sunglasses 

 if possible, avoid being in the sun between 11 

a.m. and 4 p.m.  

 when you’re outside, look for shade  

For more sun safety tips, visit 

www.simcoemuskokahealth.org 

or call Health Connection at 705-

721-7520 or 1-877-721-7520 to 

speak with a public health nurse. 

Information provided by the Simcoe Muskoka District 

Health Unit 

SUMMER CAMP CAN BE AN 

IMPORTANT PART OF YOUR 

CHILD’S GROWTH AND 

DEVELOPMENT 

 

To many people, summer camp for kids might appear 

like nothing more than fun and games. However, a 

study conducted by the University of Waterloo 

supports what camp directors have been saying for 

decades – camp is a setting for positive youth 

development where invaluable life skills are acquired 

and nurtured. Youth development experts agree that 

http://www.saferoutestoschool.ca/
http://www.simcoemuskokahealth.org/


children need a variety of experiences in their lives to 

help them grow into healthy adolescents and adults. 

Here are five critical life skills that are fostered at 

summer camp: 

1. Getting along with others – Talk to any 

camp alumni and you’ll likely hear how some 

of their most meaningful friendships and 

lessons on how to get along with others came 

from camp. 

 

2. Overcoming challenges – According to the 

ParticipACTION Report Card, over-

supervising kids or keeping them indoors to 

ensure they are safe limits their opportunities 

for physical activity. Camp provides a safe 

environment, allowing children to freely learn 

how to overcome challenges and develop and 

grow their capabilities. 

 

3. Getting active – A recent Statistics Canada 

study found that only seven per cent of youth 

aged six to 19 got the recommended hour a 

day of exercise they need. Summer camp is a 

great way for kids to stay active all summer 

and ensure they are surrounded with great 

role models and supportive friends. 

 

4. Unplugging –We know that when children 

are connected with their environment, they 

are healthier and happier. Summer camp 

provides kids with the opportunity to “unplug” 

and help them build social skills while 

enjoying all the activities of the great 

outdoors.  

 

5. Leadership – When it comes to developing 

strong leaders, camp provides both implicit 

and explicit training including morals, ethics, 

problem solving, teamwork and life skills. 

 

To learn more about the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka 

summer camps, visit www.ymcasummercamp.ca. 

 

Information provided by the YMCA of 

Simcoe/Muskoka (www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca) 

 

 

 

 
 

WHAT’S HAPPENING AT THE 

MINESING LIBRARY 

Hours:  

Tuesday: 1-7 

Thursday: 1-5 

Friday: 9-5 

(705) 722-6440 

 

Home Alone Program ($40) 

Babysitter Course ($65) 

On Friday, June 8th (PA Day), the Minesing 

Library, in cooperation with St. John Ambulance 

will be sponsoring the “Home Alone” program for 8-

10 year olds (9am-12) and the “Babysitter Course” 

for 11-15 year olds (9am – 4pm).  Preregistration 

and prepayment is required. For additional 

details, visit the library or 

www.springwater.library.on.ca. 

Ontario Early Years 

Marie from OEY will visit the Minesing Library on 

Friday, May 5th and Friday, May 19th from 10:30-

11:30 for children 0-6 years of age. This is a free 

program. 

Storytime 

On Friday, May 12th and Friday, May 26th at 

10:30, Minesing Library will have storytime for 

preschool children to 5 years of age.  Come for stories, 

songs & a craft! 

Springwater Library Fundraiser 

“Ladies Night Out” is a fundraiser at the Midhurst 

Branch on Saturday, June 3rd from 6 to 8:30pm. 

There will be a huge silent auction and activities 

throughout the evening! Donations are also 

encouraged. Please see the information at all library 

branches and at www.sprinwater.library.on.ca. 

 

    Instagram us!                                   Tweet us!  
 @minesingcentral                      @minesingtweets 
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MONDAY 

 

TUESDAY 

 

WEDNESDAY 

 

THURSDAY 

 

FRIDAY 

 

1 
∙ Mental Health Week  
∙ Education Week   
∙ GUSH Gr. 7 
∙ SLAM Speaker @ 
Minesing 9:10am 

2 
∙ County Poetry SLAM 
Event @ SCDSB 
Education Centre 
8:30am-4:00pm 

 3 
∙ Book Fair! 9am-8pm 
∙ After School Numeracy 
3:30pm 
∙ School Council 
Meeting 6:30pm 
∙ Ed. Week Events 

 4 
∙ Book Fair! 9am-5pm 
∙ Bike Safety Assembly 
Gr. 1-6 @ 2:00pm 
 
 

   5  
∙ Book Fair! 9am-12pm 
∙ Dress up as your 
favourite book character! 
 

 8    
∙ Emergency 
Preparedness Week 
∙ Golf at School Gr1-5 
 

 9 
∙ JR Boys’ Basketball 
Regionals @ Holly Rec 
∙ Poetry Competition 
Gr. 4-6 @ 9:20-10:50am 

 10    
∙ Rugby Regionals@Min 
∙ KG Orientation 5:15-
7:00pm 
∙ After School Numeracy 
3:30pm 
∙ Gr. 6s to Huronia Cen.  

 11 
∙ JR Boys’ & Girls’ City 
Championships @ 
Eastview SS – all day 
 

12 
∙ Blue Jays Day 
∙ Immunizations Gr. 7 
and 8 
 

15 
∙ OELC Student 
Leadership Team 
Leaves  
 

16    
∙ Twisted Indian FREE 
Wrap Lunch 
 

17 
∙ Rugby County 
Tournament @ 
Springwater – all day 
∙ After School Numeracy 
3:30pm 
 

18 
∙ OELC Student 
Leadership Team 
Returns 

 
 

19 

   P.A. DAY 

 
22 

 

 23 
∙ EQAO Gr. 3 & 6 
Begins 
∙ Gr. 8 Quebec City Trip 
Begins 

 24 
∙ EQAO 
∙ After School Numeracy 
3:30pm 
 

 25 
∙ EQAO 

 

 26 
∙ EQAO 
∙ Gr. 8 Quebec City Trip 
Returns 
∙ Gr. 7s to Stratford 
 

 29 
∙ EQAO 

 

 30 
∙ EQAO 

 

 31 
∙ EQAO 
∙ June’s School Council 
Meeting 6:30pm 
 

  
 

 
 
 



 


